PPCMA Update 03-08-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

Thanks for all of your letters of support that have poured in following the recent defeat of the PPOA Board's "Simple Majority Initiative." Your kind words are always appreciated, along with your assistance in helping us spread the word on Pecan happenings. 

As for the organization of the new Board, some, but not all, key appointments and changes have recently been announced. Ron Keeney will be the new Vice President and will also chair the LENMO committee, which is directly responsible for all negotiations and dealings with the Anthonys. This signals the clear likelihood that Keeney will be the next President of the PPOA, following Gary Guffey's term. Monty Lewis is also now a Vice President/Board Secretary. Gene Kellough, PPOA Treasurer, has resigned from the board due to health reasons. Billie Henderson will replace Mr. Kellough on the Board. Lynda Tomlinson will become PPOA Treasurer. Joe Westover will chair the By-laws Committee.

With John Shawen now off the board, under the board's self generated policies, Shawen will now chair the very important Long Range Planning (LRP) Committee for this next year. As we have previously communicated to you, the LRP committee is now actively looking at four things: 1) a new golf course and/or purchase of the Nutcracker for Pecan, 2) Pecan's governance model, 3) Expansion of State Highway 167 and 4) a third entrance, including a new bridge, for Pecan. 

PPOA Annual General Membership Meeting (3/3/07)

The meeting was called to order at roughly 11:00 by President Shawen. Carla Hastings was asked to verify that a quorum was present, which she confirmed was the case. The 2005 Annual Meeting Minutes were approved.

President Shawen’s Comments included:
· reporting that the memberships of PPOA had grown by 78 new members in the past 12 months to a total of 2771 (this figure does not match the 2778 number reported at the recent BOD Workshop). 
· PPOA’s population was approximately 5,500 residents.  
· PPOA staff was announced as consisting of 101 employees who Mr. Shawen praised as being the “best ever”.
· The recently announced sale of the remaining PPOA lots was proceeding but had not yet closed.  This final closing was anticipated t be complete in about another two weeks.
· The Clubhouse “Master Plan” continued to be a topic of great discussion and concern.  With the Clubhouse about 25 years old, some “maintenance and repairs” were needed.  All recent expenditures had been reviewed and approved by the House and Finance Committees. 
(As PPCMA has previously reported, $130,000 of expenditures for the Clubhouse Renovation were NEVER REVIEWED WITH FINANCE! The above statement, made by Mr. Shawen at the Annual Meeting, is simply not factually correct. All one has to do is see all PPOA Finance Committee 2006 minutes available on PPOA's Web Site. PPCMA continues to question why proper Finance Committee review was circumvented regarding $130,000 of expenditures at the Clubhouse????

It is also very interesting to note that in this section of the Annual Meeting Mr. Shawen made several references to "the Master Plan", yet at the January Town Hall and several other meetings, he has stated "there is no Master Plan or phases to the Clubhouse Renovation Project!"  PPCMA has contended all along this is really a much larger project, one that clearly should have been thoroughly vetted with committees and the membership.)
· The PAC has been a “huge success”.
· The Roads project has greatly improved our Association.
· The Marina area is being worked on with the new security gates being installed to allow greater access and usability.
· The Archery range and Boy Scout Troop were also new additions to PPOA activities this last year.
· Fire and EMS continues to be an integral part of the safety and response team within Pecan. The leadership of those organizations were praised for their ongoing efforts and commitment to the PPOA membership.
· The recent survey results were being included in the ongoing changes at the Clubhouse.
· The new gate entry system was again heralded as being an improvement.
· The Board was recognized as having undertaken some “difficult decisions” with regard to enforcement of the C&R’s.  Mr. Shawen indicated that the Board has the legal responsibility to enforce these.  Decisions regarding RV’s and the propane tank enforcement were “actions required by the Board”.
· There have been some Developer related concerns this last year regarding the Landings development and with the Deer Harvest.  The Villa’s and Orchard 11 are proceeding.
· Gas Drilling operations and concerns were being addressed and still being monitored.
· Hog management efforts were continuing.
· Work on the Long Range Plan continues and the plan is still being developed.
· Governance models were still under review, including incorporation.  However, “now is not the time” in Mr. Shawen’s opinion.

The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Mr. Osterling, with much emphasis placed on the unqualified review and management letter regarding the 2006 Audit. 

The next item was a call for “Approval of Board Actions”.  The motion was made and seconded, whereby Mr. Shawen called for the vote.  All board members raised their hands in favor of approval.  Mr. Shawen then announced that this vote included members, at which time only a few audience members also raised their hands.  Without asking for any opposing votes, Mr. Shawen then announced the motion was approved unanimously(???).

Mr. Guffey was then introduced as the incoming Board President and he expressed that he is “looking forward to the upcoming year with some anxiety”.

The General Managers Report reiterated much the same information as the recent BOD Workshop. (See PPCMA Update of 02-22-07)

The Election Committee was then introduced by Monty Lewis with the elections results reported to the membership (previously announced by PPCMA).

The meeting was then adjourned for some new Board business to be conducted, including the swearing in of the newly elected Board members, election of new officers, and appointment of the By-Laws Committee Chairman.


Monday Morning Board Meeting (03-05-07)

At the first "Monday Morning" meeting of the new board, PPCMA Advisory Council representatives attempted to attend. President Guffey informed them that "the meeting is closed." "We have more than just personnel and legal matters to discuss, we have other matters. Having PPCMA representatives sitting in on meetings and taking notes stymies communications", said Mr Guffey! 

PPCMA representatives informed President Guffey that they had hoped things would be different under the new administration, and then left the meeting as ordered.

Grounds Committee (03-06-07)

The Grounds Committee primarily discussed details of the Front Circle Beautification Project. Discussion items included the planned water sprinkler system installation, details of how purchasing is to go through Mitch Tyra, details of materials needed such as fertilizer, burlap, green metal edging, topsoil, mulch, rocks, etc. It is readily apparent that this is a very hard working, hands on committee!

PPCMA Commentary 

A bit of history is in order with the Front Circle Project. Shortly after the dues increase a couple of years ago, the GM (not the Grounds Committee) had placed over $30,000 on a preliminary budget to beautify both circles. This budget was never approved. Through a lot of volunteerism and hard work, the Grounds Committee has managed to develop a project for the Front Circle with a cost of $4900, of which $1200 is being donated by the Green Thumb Garden Club, and  $1200 is to reimburse PPOA for labor. Once completed, the Garden Club will maintain the circle. This approach is vastly superior to the initial $30,000 that was contemplated by the GM.

This is a huge success story which demonstrates volunteerism and community spirit at its' best! The committee has worked very hard to see that the membership gets the biggest bang for their buck. They are spending countless hours volunteering, along with the Green Thumb Garden Club, to make Pecan Plantation a better, more appealing place to live. 

PPCMA commends this group on their efforts, which will enhance the property for all of us. They cannot do it alone, however. They need all of our help. The Green Thumb Garden Club will accept membership, cash donations, items you no longer want to be sold in the annual garage sale and/or your time to help with the actual work. What a great way to get involved and show some community spirit. You may contact Lucie Reed, 579-7470, Barbara Goodwin-Lantz, 578-9912 or Nancy Fernandes, 579-0110. Please give serious consideration to getting involved some way in this effort. If you ever wanted to try your hand at gardening, what a great opportunity!

PPCMA feels this effort is clearly one of the most cost effective direct ways to enhance all of our property values, and again we highly commend those dedicated folks that are making this happen. 

Golf Committee (03-07-07)

Mitch Tyra and Bobby White reported that golf cart registration will be implemented beginning no later than May 1. Registration will be controlled through the golf pro shop. All golf carts within Pecan Plantation must be registered, not just those used on our golf course.  The registration sticker will be free.  Carts not registered after June 1 will be subject to citation by the security department.  There is an estimated 350 golf carts within Pecan Plantation that are not used on the Pecan Plantation golf course.

Carts used by members who for health or other reasons are excused from following the established golf cart rules such as doubling up in carts and observing the "no closer to the green" signs will be provided with a special sticker that indicates exemption from these rules.


The Golf Committee rejected a suggestion that signs be placed within Pecan Plantation indicating that Pecan Plantation is a golfing Community and that golf carts always have the right of way. Mr. Tyra and Mr. White presented a case for  golf carts to follow State established rules of the road as pertains to right of way.

It was reported that the MGA authorized $720 for the purchase of a cover for the new chipping green.  Also, the MGA is sponsoring an inter-club tournament with De Cordova on March 9th and 10th.  MGA will sponsor a work day on April 16th for the purpose of cleaning up and doing minor maintenance on our golf course.  All volunteers, men and women, be they golfers or not, are urged to help with this project.

Mr. White, Head Golf Professional reported that there had been some problems with the Fore-Tees system being able to communicate information via e-mail to members who are served by Charter Communications.  He is working with Fore-Tees and Charter to resolve this problem.

Mr. Underwood, Golf Course Superintendent stated that 42 new trees have been planted on the golf course and that an additional 7 Live Oaks will be planted when they are available from the grower.  He also reported that most sodding along the new golf cart paths has been completed and all will be completed within two weeks. 

Mr. Bartholomew reported that a plan to provide easier access to the Brazos Room for golfers is being considered.  Hopefully such easier access will make it more convenient for golfers to use the food and beverage services being offered in the Brazos Room.

The committee voted to continue with the practice of not over seeding the greens in 2007.  By not over seeding we reduce the cost of maintenance on the golf course during the winter months as well as providing for more play in the busy October period.

Hopefully you have found this information of interest. PPCMA certainly does not want to "stymie communications", we want to dramatically improve it. Help us spread the word!

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Mike "Robo" Robinius

Ray Stallings

Dan White

To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
